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News - August 2022 issue 

Editor: Jim Strehlow 

News contact: fhoa.news@gmail.com 

Website: https://www.fernsidehoa.com/ 
 

The Fernside Home Owners Association 

(FHOA) publishes a newsletter when we 

receive content to publish to our subscribers.  

Please e-mail your comments and ideas for 

future newsletters to fhoa.news@gmail.com 

or fernsidehoa@gmail.com 

Thank you.  Your newsletter editor. 
 

          
 

East End Tours 

by Rebecca Jewell
 

https://alamedapost.com/history/east-end-architectural-styles/ 

Join the Alameda Post and award-winning 

East Bay historian Dennis Evanosky for 

August’s East End Architecture history 

walking tours.  They will look at the 

architectural styles found on Alameda’s East 

End, explore the earliest homes from the 

1850s.  Some of those were built on the East 

Coast, shipped around Cape Horn, and 

reassembled here in Alameda. 

 

 • Join them on Saturday, August 13 to 

investigate the 19th- and 20th-century styles in 

the area and learn the story of the homes on 

Christmas Tree Lane where a waterworks once 

stood.  They will investigate why Lincoln 

Avenue has that little bend, and crack what 

KQED calls the “bizarre urban legend of 

Alameda’s little people houses.”  Meet at 

Lincoln and Versailles avenues.  Advance 

tickets $15. 
 

 • On Saturday, August 20 learn the story of 

A. A. Cohen’s Fernside (the largest home ever 

built in Alameda) and how it inspired Mark 

Hopkins to build his palatial estate on Nob 

Hill.  Meet at the intersection of Fernside 

Boulevard and Gibbons Drive and High 

Street.  Advance tickets $15. 
 

 • On Saturday, August 27 explore the 

neighborhood at the southeast end of the island 

that was once the original little town of 

Alameda.  Meet at Encinal and College 

avenues. Advance tickets $15. 
 

 • Sign up for all three tours for $40 and save 

$5!  Sign up in advance to ensure your 

place.  If space permits, tickets may be 

available for purchase on the day of each tour 

for $20. 
 

          
 

National Night Out 
 

We recently held a neighborhood event on 

the first Tuesday in August to thank our local 

police and fire.  Police Chief Nishant Joshi 

briefly addressed our attendees.  See those 

latest pictures at 
https://www.fernsidehoa.com/national-night-out 

 

          
 

Welcome! 
 

Some properties have sold over this year.  

Take the time to meet our new neighbors.  

Welcome them to our neighborhood. 
 

          
 

Previous Newsletters 
 

You may find all of our previous newsletters on 

our website at 
https://www.fernsidehoa.com/news 
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